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THE EPIPHANY 2 et

“Since from you shall come a ruler,

who is to shepherd my people Israel.” - mt 265
Excerpts fram the Lectionary for Mass ©2001, 1998, 1970.CCD.

350

4339 Douglas Ave , Racine, WI 53402| 262-639-3223 | www.st-ritas.org




Our Parish Mission Statement: We, the people of St Rita Parish, strive to encounter Christ in one another,
become disciples and proclaim him to others. (REV 11/17)

Dear Friends,

Here we are celebrating the 12" Day of Christmas, which is the Feast of the Epiphany and it actually falls on
the traditional celebration date, January 6"l A number of years ago they moved the celebration of the Epiphany to a
Sunday but this year the Sunday is January 6™. With all the rush of the Iast few days before Christmas, the masses
afterwards and the changes in the due dates for the bulletin, | am finally writing this at the regular time. It gives me the
opportunity to thank all those who were so generous to our Augustinian Community with cookies, all types of sweets
and various gifts. On behalf of our Augustinian Community | sincerely thank you for your generosity and love. You are
truly amazing! | also wish everyone a New Year filled with God’s blessings.

My sincere thanks to all those who helped decorate the Church on Christmas Eve morning after the 8 am
mass. There were a lot of people moving plants etc. which made the transition to Christmas much easier. WWhen
people arrived for the 4 PM mass that afternoon everyone knew we were ready to celebrate Christmas! Thanks also
to all the liturgical ministers, Choir, Lectors, Extraordinary ministers of Holy Communion, Ushers, Greeters, and Altar
Servers for giving your time in loving service to make our celebrations go so smoothly and so beautifully. | also thank
Fr. David as he celebrated his first Christmas here at St. Rita’s and Deacon Greg for their ministerial presence. We
are truly blessed!

| know that our parish works very hard in making our celebrations the best they can be liturgically and
aesthetically. | thought everyone knew and understood what we try to do. However, | received a voice message to the
contrary. Theferson who called, mentioned that she and a “number of people” were disappointed that on Sunday
December 23", which was the Fourth Sunday of Advent, that we did not have our Christmas decorations up, the crib
scene wasn’t set up and that we didn’t use any Christmas songs at the liturgy. It was as if we “stole Christmas” from
them. Of course we didn’t because it was not yet Christmas. However, | think this is a great indication of how we can
be swayed by how commercial Christmas has become. Christmas decorations appeared in store even before
Thanksgiving; some radio stations aired Christmas songs all day since Thanksgiving. (The songs promptly ended the
day after Christmas!) For many people the preparation period before Christmas is the most important. Our preparation
period for Christmas is the season of Advent which is 4 Sundays and a final week that varies depending on which day
of the week December 25" falls. We didn’t put up all our decorations, manger and use Christmas songs on the
Sunday before Christmas because it was still Advent and not Christmas! Our Catholic celebration of the Christmas
season began with the 4 pm Mass on Christmas Eve, and it goes through the 12 Days of Christmas; it is
highlighted by our celebratlons of the Holy Famlly (the Sunday after Christmas) the Feast of Mary, the Mother
of God (January 1%') and the Epiphany ( which is usually celebrated on a Sunday); it then concludes after the
celebration of the Baptism of our Lord. After we celebrate the Baptism of Jesus, we will then take down the crib
and the other decorations and we go into the first few weeks of Ordinary Time until Ash Wednesday which is the
beginning of Lent. Ordinary Time is the designation for those weeks of the year that do not belong to a particular
season e.g. Advent, Lent Easter etc. As you can see we take our liturgical seasons very seriously, keeping the
integrity of each season and celebrating it appropriately. So we didn’t steal anything, but hopefully deepened
everyone’s experience of Advent as well as Christmas.

Going back to the feast at hand...the word “epiphany” means manifestation and in the early Church the birth of
Jesus, the arrival of the Magi as well as the Baptism of Jesus were all celebrated together as one feast. All of them
were seen as manifestations of Jesus. (You could also consider the wedding celebration at Cana as another
manifestation.) Over the centuries, these celebrations were separated and celebrated by themselves. The key is the
word manifestation. The Word of God is manifested to us in many ways and even as we celebrate the Magi we always
keep our hearts and minds open for the various ways that Jesus manifests himself to us each day. We too, like the
Magi, bring our gifts to Jesus. Our gifts, however, are not gold, frankincense and myrrh, but the gifts of our very selves
which we share with Jesus and with each other. In this New Year may we constantly grow in the sharing of these gifts!

Finally, | do have to share with you two changes that have occurred recently. One of our novices, Enrique

Vasquez has left the novitiate and returned home to the Dominican Republic right before Christmas. We thank God for
his presence with us and ask your prayers for his continued discernment of what God is asking of him. The other
change has to do with the parish staff. Mark Dergin, our Maintenance Supervisor, has left his position and we are
now trying to find a replacement. If anyone is interested in applying for the position please drop off your resume at the
office and submit an application. We hope to fill this position as soon as we possibly can.

Peace,

Foitther Lich

SR



January 6, 2019

Staff Emails Week at a Glance
Fr. Rich O’Leary, Pastor
olearyR@archmil.org MONDAY 1/7
Deacon Greg
Vs, S gpetro@KWer.cI(B)m_ v TUESDAY 1/8
rs. ukzrr—;\)r;r;eé @r:f;’]milﬁz'%ess anager 7:00 PM PPC Meeting—Parish Meeting Room
Mrs. Kathi Manchester, Secretary
manchesterK@archmil.org WEDNESDAY 1/9
Ms. Miranda Knudtson, Communications Coordinator 11:30 AM Exercise with Myra—Narthex
knudtsonM@archmil.org 6:00 PM Men’s Group—Narthex
Ms. Rachel Kroes, Religious Education Director 6:30 PM Centering Prayer—Bride’s Room
kroesR@archmil.org
Ms. Jennifer Petruska, Principal
petruska@st-ritas.org THURSDAY 1/10
Mrs. Courtney Heide, Secretary
stritaschool.secretary@gmail.com FRIDAY 1/11
Mrs. Mary Poehlman, C.A.R.E.S Director
poehimanM@archmil.org SATURDAY 1/12
Ms. Jessica Knierim, Music Director 3-30 PM Reconciliation—Church
knierimJ@archmil.org '
SUNDAY 1/13

11:30 AM Companions on the Way—Church
Thank you for your generosity for the

weekend of December 23
# Envelopes 127
Envelope donations $7,920.00 Thank you for your generosity for
Plate (loose cash) $664.05 -
Total Contributions $8,584.05 the Christmas Masses
# Envelopes 168

Envelope donations $19,334.00
Plate (loose cash) $1,980.52

The three wise men who came from the East to pay homage to the infant Jesus brought Him rich gifts
of gold, frankincense, and myrrh as part of their worship. What gifts have | brought to this celebration
to offer to the newborn Savior?

Stewardship is receiving God’s gifts gratefully, cherishing and tending them in a responsible and ac-
countable manner, sharing them in justice and love with all and returning them with increase to the
Lord.”  Stewardship: A Disciple’s Response

Be Mindful, Prayerful, Grateful, Gracious, Committed, Accountable.




The Epiphany of the Lord

Mass Readings
Week of January 6

Sunday: Is 60:1-6/Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 10-11, 12-13 [cf. 11])/
Eph 3:2-3a, 5-6/Mt 2:1-12

Monday: 1 Jn 3:22-4:6/Ps 2:7bc-8, 10-12a [8ab]/Mt 4:12-
17, 23-25

Tuesday: 1 Jn 4:7-10/Ps 72:1-2, 3-4, 7-8 [cf. 11]/Mk 6:34-
44

Wednesday: 1 Jn 4:11-18/Ps 72:1-2, 10, 12-13 [cf. 11}/
Mk 6:45-52

Thursday: 1 Jn 4:19-5:4/Ps 72:1-2, 14 and 15bc, 17 [cf.
11]/Lk 4:14-22a

Friday: 1 Jn 5:5-13/Ps 147:12-13, 14-15, 19-20 [12a]/Lk
5:12-16

Saturday: 1 Jn 5:14-21/Ps 149:1-2, 3-4, 5 and 6a and 9b
[cf. 4a]/dn 3:22-30

Next Sunday: Is 40:1-5, 9-11/Ps 104:1b-2, 3-4, 24-25, 27
-28, 29-30 [1)/Ti 2:11-14; 3:4-7/Lk 3:15-16, 21-22

Mass Intentions
Saturday 1/5 Vigil Mass
4:45 PM fRonald (Jim) Roach by Darlene Peerbolte

Sunday 1/6 The Epiphany of the Lord
8:00 AM For our living & deceased parishioners
10:30 AM tWillis & Ruth Vanderhoef by Karen Verbeten

Monday 1/7 St. Raymond of Penyafot, Priest
8:00 AM ¢

Tuesday 1/8 Weekday
8:00 AM tEleanor Murawski by Companions on the Way

Wednesday 1/9 Weekday
8:00 AM t

Thursday 1/10 Weekday
8:30 AM tANnn Zurawski by the Zurawski Family

Friday 1/11 Weekday
8:00 AM ¢

Saturday 1/12 Weekday
8:00 AM tPeter Barry by Elaine and Family

Next Weekend The Baptism of the Lord

Saturday 4:45 PM tRoy Radke by Randy & Joanne
Kroes

Next Sunday 1/13

8:00 AM For our living & deceased parishioners

10:30 AM tGeorge Leopold by his family

; Augustinian
Companions On the
Way

January 13
7~

The Augustinian

Companions On the Way
will meet after 10:30 Mass next Sunday.
Parishioners interested in joining are welcome to
attend. Should anyone need a ride, call Chuck &
Betty Majeski at 262-886-8634

Pray for Our Parishioners
Courage & Protection
For those serving in the Armed
Forces,

LT Jack L. Ramage (Navy)
Ist LT Eric Ramage (Army)

LT Colonel Geoff Gorsuch (Army)
AC2 Michael Clingaman (Navy)
PV2 Austin Clemins (National Guard)
PV2 Logan Clemins (National Guard)

Comfort & Healing
for the homebound, those who are ill

& for their caregivers

Rita Adamczyk, Barbara Andersen, Bill Atkinson,
Kay Bauer, Bonnie Bresciano, Barb Ebinal, Lillian
Ertel, Kevin Graves, Bud Gorecki, Cathy Gross, Rita
Hejny, Jane Henry, Jack Hollow, Sylvia Hultman,
Scarlet Johnson, Evie Jorgensen, Estee Klemick,
Joan Kral, Richard Lannoye, Patrick Livingston, Jim
Long, Ann Johnson Lorenzini, Sarah Marquardt,
Suzanne Marquardt, Andrew Mattes, Rick Mueller,
Pat O'Brien, Becky Olley, Jean Pawlak, Mary
Rathman, Riley Rocque, Barbara Scherr, Tom
Scherr, Melissa Smith, Michael Spang, Caroline
Sullivan, Nick Torzala, Hugh Weisensel, and Kathy
Zambo

Comfort & Peace
for our Deceased & their loved ones
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C.A.R.E.S Daycare Job Opportunity Ministers

. o _ January 12/13
St. Rita's daycare (C.A.R.E.S.) is hiring part-time
employees. Must be willing to work flexible hours. If
interested, please call Mary Poehlman, 262-639-1889. Lectors:

4:45 PM Debbie Wollert, Sharon Gierahn

PPC Meeting 8:00 AM Susan Willing, Jo Ann Rosenow
January 8, 7 PM
Parish Meeting Room 10:30 AM Larry Stys, Maggie Larsen

Parish Council will meet Tuesday, January 8 at 7 PM in the
Parish Meeting Room. Please contact the parish office for
agenda items or a copy of the approved minutes. All are
welcome to attend.

Eucharist:

4:45 PM Ruth Adamczyk, Sr. Jana Anne
Akan, Dennis Collins, Mary Ann Collins,
Myra Fox, Joy Merten-Trapp, Mary Simon

8:00 AM Joseph Fojtik, Dean Landry,
Rosanna Mendicino, Lisa Olesen, Ken
Pitrof, Troy Salchow, Rosemary
VanTreeck

10:30 AM Katie DeGroot, Donna
Dombrow, Georgiana Donohue, Sue
Hollow, Rick Kais, Kevin McCabe, Mairead
Quill, Maureen Quill, Judie Shine, Melissa

wedding Banns Weber, Jennifer Weisensel

Ed Scharding—Andrea Pierce Altar Servers

4:45 PM Nicholas Olley, Emily Treu, Riley
LaBoda

Human Concerns Commission 8:00 AM Anthony Schmitt, Samuel Pitrof

January 16, 6 PM

Parish Meeting Room 10:30 AM Ryan Mathew, David Monson,

Nolan Boeck

The Human Concerns meeting scheduled for
Wednesday January 9" at 6 pm in the parish
meeting room has been rescheduled to
Wednesday Jan. 16" at 6pm in the parish meeting
room.

All are welcome to attend.



Box Tops

Just a reminder to keep
collecting box tops for our
school. They are an easy
and fantastic way to fundraise for our school. You can
drop them off at the school office or the parish office.

Dogs & Cream Family Night

Monday, January 28, 4—7 PM
2721 Douglas Ave

Come support St. Rita School as well as a local
business in our community for our next family
night on Monday, January 28.

SAVE THESE DATES

Come visit St. Rita School to see if a faith-based
education is right for your family.

St. Rita School Information Night: Thursday,
January 24, 2018, 6:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

Open House: Sunday, January 27, 11:30 a.m-
1:30 p.m. Watch future bulletins for more
information.

God’s Love

God'’s love has no boundaries
It's flowing everywhere

He has enough for everyone
And even some to spare

So take a heaping handful
And give some out each day
Speak it by your actions
And with the words you say

As you share his love with others
He’ll make it multiply,
For God’s love has no boundaries
There’s an infinite supply.

-Frances Gregory Pasch

Men’s Group
Every Wednesday 6:00 PM
St. Rita Narthex

The men’s group meets every \Wednesday evening in
the St. Rita Narthex. . Light meal/snacks are included
at the beginning. All are welcome to attend.

For more information, please contact Jacob Clearfield
at jclearfield12@gmail.com or Troy Salchow at
troysalchow@gmail.com, 262-995-5351.

“God uses the voice of the lector to
reveal his presence in his living word to
His people.”

Thinking of becoming a Lector? Contact
Sharon to join at
jsgierahn@sbcglobal.net.




Bible Study—James: Pearls for Wise Living

10 week Bible Study

Beginning January 11

Fridays at 12:30—2:30 PM

St. John Nepomuk, Parish Center
1903 Green St

In James: Pearls for Wise Living Bible Study, you will:

Find an anchor to hold you steady through the storms of life

See how God’s wisdom helps us face suffering and temptation

Learn the secret to finding joy in the midst of trials

Learn how just a few small words can change your entire life—for better or for worse

Find reasons to trust in God’s providence more than in wealth, position, or personal talent
Learn to recognize th source of discord and the way to peace

“The Life of a Christian steward models the life of Jesus. It is challenging and even difficult,
in many respects, yet intense joy comes to those who take the risk to live as Christian
stewards.” (Stewardship: A Disciple’s Response. Pg 44)

Bulletin Submission Deadlines

Now that the holidays are over, the bulletin deadlines are back to normal. For anyone who has information or pic-
tures they’d like to get added to the bulletin, please email them to Miranda Knudtson at
knudtsonm@archmil.org by Monday evening.

Prayer for the New Year

God, thank you for a new year. May everyone in
our family be willing to begin anew with a clean
slate. We know that you are always ready to
forgive us. Help us to be willing to forgive
ourselves and to forgive one another.

As we begin a new year, remind us of our truest
values and our deepest desires. Help us to live in
the goodness that comes from doing what you
want us to do. Help us to put aside anxiety about
the future and the past, so that we might live in
peace with you now, one day at a time.




